
TOWN OF OLD ORCHARD BEACH 
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY,  DECMEBER 7, 2010 
TOWN HALL CHAMBERS 

 
A Town Council Meeting of the Old Orchard Beach Town Council was held on             
Tuesday, December 7, 2010.  Chair MacDonald opened the meeting at 6:45 p.m.   
 
The following were in attendance: 
 
  Chair Bob Quinn 
  Vice Chair Michael Tousignant 
  Councilor Sharri MacDonald 
  Councilor Shawn O’Neill 
  Councilor Robin Dayton 
  Town Manager Jack Turcotte 
  Assistant Town Manager Louise Reid 
  General Assistance Director Patricia Saunders 
 
Executive Session:  Consider Abatement Request 10-02 (Note:  Pursuant to Title 36,  
subsection 841, this item is confidential and the discussion and decision will be made in 
Executive Session.) 
 
MOTION:  Councilor Shawn O’Neill motioned and Vice Chair Michael Tousignant  
 seconded to move into Executive Session to Consider Abatement Request  
 10-02 (Note: Pursuant to Title 36,  subsection 841.) 
 
VOTE: Unanimous. 
 
MOTION:  Councilor Dayton motioned and Councilor O’Neill seconded to 
 Adjourn the Executive Session. 
 
VOTE: Unanimous. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
MOTION: Councilor O’Neill motioned and Councilor Dayton seconded to adjourn. 
 
VOTE:  Unanimous. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
V. Louise Reid 
Town Council Secretary 
I, V. Louise Reid, Secretary to the Town Council of Old Orchard Beach, Maine, do hereby 
certify that the foregoing document consisting of one (1)  pages is a true copy of the original 
Minutes of the Town Council Meeting of December 7, 2010. 
V. Louise Reid 
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